

Town of Glastonbury

2155 MAIN STREET • P.O. BOX 6523 • GLASTONBURY, CT 06033-6523 • (860) 652-7500 FAX (860) 652-7505

Richard J. Johnson Town Manager ITEM #7 06-11-2019 Meeting

June 6, 2019

The Glastonbury Town Council 2155 Main Street Glastonbury, CT 06033

Re:

Town Manager's Report

Dear Council Members:

The following will keep you up to date on various topics.

1. Town Staff Appreciation

Recent thank you notes to Town staff are attached for your information.

2. Building Zone Regulations - Building Heights

The Town Plan and Zoning Commission has completed its review of proposed changes to the Building Zone Regulations concerning permitted building heights in various commercial zones. Specific amendments to the Regulations will be presented at the June 25th meeting. Next step is Council public hearing and action.

Richard J Johnson

Town Manager

Sincere

RJJ/sal Attachments



PETER P. MONACO, JR. DETACHMENT MARINE CORPS LEAGUE, INC.

17 MAY 2019

Dean Chief Partar -

thanh, you very much for the cercular Support given by members of the Colartenbury Police Dept during our 7th annual Hike.

Your officers were crucial to our tribe being safe as we tribed the 13t miles throughout town Over the years, we are grateful For all the gropport you give our Detachment

> Sincerely, The Reta P. Monaco, Sh Defactment

"ONCE A MARINE, ALWAYS A MARINE"

| B 4 | 000 | Sm | . 1 |
|---------|-----|----|---------|
| | | | |
| | | | |

is 2 weeks away from graduation! There were many people who helped him along the way, you being one of them! Thank you for everything you did to help him get through the rough spots of high school. He'll be heading to Providence College in the fall. We are all very excited. I hope you are doing well and are planning on a relaxing summer vacation.

All the best,

Penr comply,
Thankful so very much
for four help unduess
and compassion!
the session in my
messode, four ere a
really special person.
Thus A great
weekend.
With gratifieds
Maria &

We care very grateful to
Glastonbury Animal Control and
the Glastonbury PD for the
return of Sadie! Thanks for
being there when we needed You!

MARCIA A, LECLERC MAYOR TOWN OF EAST HARTFORD
Police Department

(860) 528-4401

FAX (860) 289-1249

TELEPHONE

www.easthartfordct.gov

SCOTT M. SANSOM CHIEF OF POLICE East Hartford Connecticut 06108-2638

May 15, 2019

Chief Marshall Porter Glastonbury Police Department 2108 Main Street Glastonbury, CT 06033

Dear Chief Porter:

I would like to take this opportunity to express my appreciation and thanks for the assistance rendered by Officer Brian Barao and Officer John Bennett to the East Hartford Police Department.

On February 4, 2018, East Hartford Police received a report of a stolen vehicle by a suspect who had outstanding arrest warrants. After East Hartford Police encountered the vehicle and confronted the suspect a violent struggle ensued. The suspect fled from 11 Turtle Creek after injuring officers, the officers pursued the vehicle into Glastonbury where the suspect crashed his vehicle. In fear for their safety and the public's safety, East Hartford Police fired their service weapons at the suspect to stop him from posing harm to the community and themselves.

Officer Barano and Officer Bennett responded to the incident without hesitation and assisted East Hartford Police Officers who had been involved in this dangerous incident. Again, thank you for your agency's assistance and the response provided to the East Hartford Police Department.

Sincerely

Scott M. Sansom Chief of Police

susan lauzier

Subject:

FW: Letter of Commendation

Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 2:04 PM

To: Marshall Porter < marshall.porter@glastonbury-ct.gov>

Subject: Letter of Commendation

To: Chief Marshall Porter, 2108 Main Street Glastonbury, CT. 06033

Dear Chief Porter,

I am writing this letter to call attention to a specific incident that occurred on May 5, 2019 when my husband, ,driving on Hebron Avenue and Pond Circle, was stopped by Officer Sharon (Badge 410) for "Traveling too fast for conditions". Officer Sharov was extremely professional and non-threatening when he approached the car-for that I was most grateful as my husband does have some very serious medical/health issues and had the officer been terse or rude, my husbands BP would soar and then a cascade of other life threatening issues could occur.

My husband and I responded respectfully when Officer Sharov approached our car. We handed over the registration and waited as he returned with a warning ticket. At a time when officers are being negatively targeted, we want you to know that this officer represented his uniform and your department with the utmost professionalism. He was just doing his job, as all men who wear that uniform do on a daily basis, keeping their communities safe. His professionalism and genuine concern only enhance the trust and relationship with the police and then builds on relationships. Our men in blue, like Officer Sharov risk their lives every day and a vast majority of citizens like us and others in our great country respect and honor all that he and all our men who wear that uniform do to keep us safe.

On behalf of my husband and myself, we want to express our appreciation and thank this officer. Please include this note in his personnel file.

Respectfully,